Walnut Creek Masters
Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes for April 7, 2020
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 PM.

Roll Call

Jon Boone 
Harold Boscovich 
Paul Carter

Marni Crooks 
Allison Dibley 
Loren Druz 
Lindsay Gaudinier 
Cathy Jacques 
Ian King

John King

Laura Lawrence 
Kerry O’Brien 
Dean Ottati 
Mike Piazza 
Kelly Siu 
Heather Tiernan 

Patti Zuppan-Hood 
Approval of the Minutes

Tonight’s meeting was held via conference call.  

Coaches Update (Kerry)
· 26 people online for bands workout this morning.

· Another invite will go out for Friday session.

· Looking to hold band sessions twice a week.
· Another coach replacement candidate conversation, ~45 minutes.

· Looking at a couple more applicants for initial conversation.
· Next step after initial interview conversation would be a more in depth Board Member interview committee process.

· Search committee is leaning toward group interview

· Looking to move forward with in depth interviews using Zoom.

· First in depth interview proposed for Next Tuesday April 14th.

· Want to develop specific questions using the established job description bullet points as a lead in.
· Want to ask the same initial questions of all candidates.

· After interviews, recommendation will be brought forward.
· Other clubs did have insurance benefits for head coaches.  

· Want to set hours/days expectations.

· Want to set salary range.

· Next board meeting in 2 weeks to review expectations and salary range that fits in with budge.

· Thinking that coach offer would be made when there is line of site to re-opening pool.

· But there is an October replacement deadline.


Manager’s Update  (Bosco)
· So far, only 5 monthly members have cancelled due to COVID employment situation.
· 15 people donated extra money to keep the team afloat.
· So far, 20ish folks have inquired about making their dues during this period a donation for tax purposes.

· Conversation with Bank of the West about applying for payroll protection under the new Federal Paycheck Protection Program
· Mike was the first to fill out paperwork and apply – Bank called back at 9 AM Monday morning right after opening (big props to both Mike and Bosco for their efforts here).
· If used to pay coach salary, the loan will be forgiven.

· The program itself is off to a rough start.

· Pool contract with City runs through June 30th.

· Possibility pool could be closed until after contract expiration.
· Will ask City for a contract extension for time lost during COVID.

· Golf Tournament Update – We are looking to postpone due to COVID.

Treasurer’s Update (Mike ) 
· Only down about $6K from a year ago.
· Won’t likely host two meets this year.  So minimum  ~$20K revenue hit later in year.


· Few cancellations from members after e-mail went out.

· No further financial decisions required today.

· Possibility that if pool re-opens we might not have full access due to ongoing COVID restrictions.  Want to start thinking about contingencies.
· Maybe no locker usage, fewer swimmers per lane.

· Investigate using Larkey, running practices at two sites.

· Consider asking coach interview candidates their thoughts.
Communications Update (Lindsay)
· No update 
President’s Update (Loren)

· Have Lindsay send out an e-blast thanking membership for their dues contributions, advertising band sessions, and a few other odds and ends.

Next Meeting

Tuesday, April 21st, 2020, at 6:00 p.m. using Zoom.  Paul Carter to set up.
Adjournment

· The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

